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um
20th April 2018
Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been fantastic to see everyone returning to school this week after the Easter holidays and in the kind of weather that make the snow days seem a very distant memory. I need to start by rectifying an omission from the last newsletter of the Spring Term. This was to say a massive well done to all the Year 5 and Year 6 pupils who followed in the footsteps of the Year 3 and Year 4 pupils earlier in the year by winning the Honiton Learning Community Swimming Gala on 27th March. 
Well done to Year 3 and Year 4 children for a fantastic dance assembly yesterday morning. It was great to see the hall full for these children who have been so patient since their scheduled assembly fell victim to the snow days. 

I am pleased to say that Devon is the first County in the Country to develop a joint Health and Education strategic approach towards Mental Health in children and adults. Mrs Mathews and I attended a development day on Tuesday and we will be one of the first schools in Devon to develop our own Mental Health Strategy. I will be in touch regarding elements of this over the coming weeks. Part of this strategy involved far more signposting to and awareness of support services and how to access them. Please do come and see us if you would like to speak about any aspect of mental health in children or adults. To start, please look at the ‘Ten a day choices towards balancing our mental health’ and reflect on how many do you achieve on a daily basis.

Thank you to parents who gave me feedback regarding the end of term early pick up arrangements. I will be discussing this with the school leadership team this half term. This week parents should have received a letter regarding the future change of school meals provider and catering services. We will be in touch with more information in due course, but please do contact me if you have any questions. Hopefully these two examples of evidence of how we are responding to parent feedback will encourage parents to complete the Parent Questionnaire that you should have received today in your child/rens book bags. Please do feel welcome to write on the back as we can use this as evidence where appropriate. 

Next week we have the Thelma Hulbert Art Gallery bringing their ‘Automata’ display to the school hall on Tuesday, 5CB class assembly on Thursday morning and the PTFA family quiz on Friday evening. Some of our Year 4 pupils will be participating in the Honiton Festival of Imagination in the Beehive on Friday.  As a school staff we look forward to hosting a number of Honiton Learning Community schools and other Devon schools on Wednesday as we explore mastery curriculum best practice and curriculum design. 
Yours faithfully,
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Mr Perkins

Principal 
News from the children
Nursery

Lily “We have been drawing around our shadows.”

Samuel “We were pretending to be firefighters.”

Reception

Riley “In P.E. we practiced changing into our swimming kits.”

Andrew “Also in P.E. we were practicing jumping.”

Year 1

Connie “We have been learning about China.”

Toby “In Maths we have been doubling.”

Year 2

Emily “In Maths we are learning about fractions.”

Alesha “In Literacy we are writing a story about the perfect pet.”

Year 3

Sophie “We have been learning the story of Rama and Sita.”

Niamh “In Science we are learning about rocks.”

Year 4

Harry “We are finishing making clay beetles.”

Daily “In Maths we are revising column multiplication 

Year 5

Ethan “We’re doing our class assembly as a play.”

Ahmed “In Literacy we were writing a newspaper report.”

Year 6

Erin “We have been doing comprehension.”

Louis “In Maths we have been learning about coordinates and the 4 quadrants.”

News Reporters: Erin and Millie

Editor: Harry

Staff News 
This term we welcome back Devon SCITT trainees Miss Manning – in 1DB/LC and Miss Hillier -- in 5CB. 
Messages 
GDPR consent forms

Thank you to parents who have already returned these. Please do return them to us as soon as possible as some areas of our work can be prohibited without this updated consent e.g. – photos for website etc once GDPR becomes active on 25th May 2018. 
Ten a day choices towards balancing our mental health

As part of our whole school Mental Health Strategy we will periodically be sharing links, resources and consideration prompts in newsletters. As a starting point, below are the ten most recognised factors on effective wellbeing, happiness and balanced mental health. How many of the ten do you manage to do each day?
1. Talk about your feelings

2. Do something you enjoy and are good at

3. Keep yourself hydrated

4. Eat well

5. Keep active in mind and body

6. Take a break

7. Stay connected to those you care about

8. Ask for help

9. Be proud of your very being

10. Actively care for others
School events/Dates

Next week:
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Reception Swimming

Cricket Assembly

	‘Automata’ Thelma Hulbert Gallery display
	 
	Nursery Outdoor Classroom

Y5CB Class Assembly
	PTFA Family quiz


Local/Community Events
A Fun event for all ages - Beer Blazer – Organised by Beer C of E Primary School

 
The Beer Blazer first started in 2012 and is still going strong!  There are three different levels of ability; 10K, 5K (Minimum age 12 years) or a children's one mile (11 years and under) multi-terrain fun run with all proceeds being donated to Beer Primary C of E School.  The courses are mainly over private land covering fields, tracks, challenging pebble beach, 'The Stairway to Heaven' undercliffs, cliff tops and open common with breath-taking views of the Jurassic Coast.  This fundraising event is held under the Association of Running Clubs (ARC) rules and is part of the East Devon Community Race Series.  P.T.F.A. barbeque, cakes and refreshments will be available.  Ben the Juggler and a bouncy castle (weather permitting) for entertainment.  Updated details on Facebook event are at Beer Blazer 2018.  We look forward to seeing you!

Morning registration open from 9am on Sunday 20th May 2018
Race starts at 10.30am on Sunday 20th May 2018
Start Point: Pecorama's Top Car Park, Underleys, Beer, Devon EX12 3NA
Venue: A traffic-free course run over A.V.R. 'Grizzly' territory.
There is a new music centre in Honiton called SCRATCH! This is aimed at young children who have been playing a musical instrument for less than two years.  This link will provide more information for you: https://scratchhoniton.wordpress.com/.
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Please see news below from the PTFA

Thank you to everyone who has supported our recent events. The children enjoyed the disco before Easter and we made £400 for the school. The Easter colouring competition made £121. We also had a good turnout for the quiz night and the bingo night which were both a lot of fun. Thank you to Mr Driscoll for the original and entertaining bingo calling. 

Our next event is the family quiz night on 27th April at 6:00. We will have rounds of questions and games designed for families to enjoy together. In previous years this has been a great evening. You should have received a letter and there is a box in reception for reply slips and money to book tickets. 

If you haven’t got your letter then just put payment in an envelope with your child’s name and class for your tickets. 

We are still looking for a volunteer who would be willing to put out the advertising boards for cake sales and other events. It just involves bringing the boards on to the playground during morning drop off and afternoon pick up time. If you could help with this or any of the events then please speak to one of the PTFA. 
Lastly, a huge well done to Mrs Trim and Mr Perkins (or Trim and not so Trim as they have become known) for running the 22 miles Exe to Axe run. Thank you to everyone who sponsored them – this has raised approximately £120 for school funds.
Other PTFA events this term 

Friday 27th April – Family Quiz 

Friday 4th May – Year 5 cake sale after school 

Friday 18th May – Royal Wedding Street Party (more details to follow) 

Friday 25th May – Year 6 cake sale after school 

Friday 6th July – Summer Fete
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